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Dear Parents

Welcome to our latest newsletter.  In an effort to save paper and become more environmentally friendly, we have decided to publish our newsletters on the school’s VLE (website) from now on.  Many thanks to those of you who provided an email address following our last newsletter.  Your newsletters will be emailed if you have requested this to your personal email address once they have been uploaded to the system.  This will therefore be our last newsletter on paper that you will receive, unless you specifically request a paper copy from Mrs Hamel in the school office.  In future we will text to let you know when newsletters are uploaded to the website.

The following information may be of interest to you…
Annual On-Line Parents’ Survey:
Many thanks to all of you who replied and made your views known to us via our latest on-line survey.  We had a record 62 returns, representing 71 pupils - our best response ever since we began the survey five years ago!  Below is a break-down of the results for your information as a % and as the actual number of responses underneath.  Please note that one pupil is roughly 1-1.5% depending on how many people answered each specific question and the % may not always equal exactly 100:
	Question
	Strongly Agree
	Agree
	Neither Agree or Disagree
	Disagree
	Strongly Disagree
	Comments

	My child is happy at school
	70%

49
	30%

21
	1%

1
	0%

0
	0%

0
	This is really pleasing for us as we do strive to ensure every child is as happy as they can be at school.

	My child enjoys the lessons and activities on offer
	63%

45
	35%

25
	1%

1
	0%

0
	0%

0
	Again, we are really pleased with this question as every member of staff works really hard to ensure all the lessons are as enjoyable as possible and appeal to as wide a range of children as possible. 

	My child feels safe at school
	73%

52
	25%

18
	1%

1
	0%

0
	0%

0
	The response to this question is especially heartening and mirrors the equally positive responses on our children’s survey.

	I receive information about my child’s learning
	65%

46
	35%

25
	1%

1
	0%

0
	0%

0
	This is an area we have tried really hard on since our last inspection (termly parents’ evenings and report cards, targets, workshops, reports, improved homework, open door policy etc) so we are delighted with your response here.

	My child makes good progress at school
	44%

31
	55%

39
	1%

1
	0%

0
	1%

1
	We have spoken to the parent who did not feel their child made enough progress last year and we are pleased that they are much happier with the progress their child is now making in their new year group and the efforts we have made to address this issue.

	My child is taught well at this school
	58%

41
	42%

30
	0%

0
	0%

0
	0%

0
	We are really pleased with this question as every member of staff works really hard and our extensive monitoring agrees that all of our children benefit from teaching that is at least good and often outstanding.

	I am kept fully informed about school related matters
	68%

48
	31%

22
	1%

1
	0%

0
	0%

0
	We are delighted with the responses for this question as we do try to keep parents as informed as possible though newsletters, VLE, texts, meetings, PA links, Facebook page for POTS.

	My child received appropriate homework for their age
	46%

33
	42%

30
	6%

4
	4%

3
	1%

1
	The responses to this question demonstrate how hard it is to get a balance as some parents would like more homework and some less!  We were pleased that parents acknowledged the efforts the teachers make to accommodate children with additional needs.  If you feel your child receives too much homework please have a word with your child’s class teacher.  If you would like more homework please ask your child’s class teacher and/or make use of the additional on-line resources on our VLE e.g. Bug Club books and Mathletics.

	The school helps my child to have a healthy lifestyle 
	46%

32
	43%

30
	10%

7
	1%

1
	0%

0
	We do try to ensure we are as healthy as possible (sports clubs, balanced school dinners, no sweets for birthdays, water fountains, playground managers, health themed weeks, midday supervisor sports training, Premier Sports etc) but would love to improve even more and would welcome further suggestions from the parent that feels we do not encourage their child to be healthy.

	The school prepares children for their future lives in modern Britain 
	44%

31
	49%

35
	7%

5
	0%

0
	0%

0
	We are pleased that parents appreciate our efforts to encourage Global + British Values, invite visitors in to enhance our provision, thoroughly prepare the children for transition between year groups/schools, encourage Character focussed Education, develop the Social, Moral, Cultural and Spiritual Values and develop a mutually respective ethos - thank you!

	The school is committed to developing the whole child
	56%

39
	40%
28
	1%
1
	3%
2
	0%
0
	On analysing the data we noticed that the 2 responses for the disagree option are from the same parent/family.  We would welcome any ideas about how we can further develop the whole child as this is an area that we feel we do well and would like to improve even further.

	The school encourages good behaviour
	57%

40
	37%

26
	6%

4
	0%

0
	0%

0
	We are delighted that parents appreciate the efforts we go to in encouraging our children to treat each other respectfully and behave appropriately.  We feel our 6Rs approach works well and the children respond well to our rewards and sanctions colour coded behaviour system which is consistent across all areas of school.

	The school is well led and managed
	65%

46
	32%

23
	3%

2
	0%

0
	0%

0
	We are very pleased with the response to this question as the whole leadership team tries really hard to ensure that school is managed smoothly and effectively.

	The school listens and responds to my questions and concerns
	58%

41
	27%

27
	4%

3
	0%

0
	0%

0
	Again, we do try to ensure we take every question and concern seriously so we are heartened by the response to this question.

	My child is being taught a good standard of basic skills
	61%

43
	39%

27
	0%

0
	0%

0
	0%

0
	We are really pleased that you feel that your child is taught a good standard of English, Maths and Computing and delighted that our recent efforts over the last two years have been recognised in both the  Wirral and National League Tables.

	The governing body are effective in supporting the school 
	34%

24
	46%

32
	20%

14
	0%

0
	1%

1
	Please note, we think the one strongly disagree may be a mistake as this parent also filled in the agree box!

	The PA are effective in providing opportunities to raise money to support and enrich your child’s experience at school
	51%

36
	46%

33
	3%

2
	0%

0
	0%

0
	It is heartening for the PA to read that their efforts are fully appreciated by the overwhelming majority of the parents who responded.  The school certainly appreciate their efforts and greatly value the contributions they have made, especially in recent years, to ensure that all Thingwall pupils benefit from up to date resources to enhance their school experiences - thank you to all who have been involved in the fundraising opportunities.

	Would you be willing to support your support at future PA events
	Yes

69%

44
	No

33%

21
	
	
	
	

	Please let us know anything you feel we do especially well and anything you feel we could improve upon.  Please find a summary of viewpoints below…

	What we do well…

- Our personal touch, ensuring the children are cared for - children (and parents) know that they can always talk to someone with concerns/worries.

- Approachable

- Text notification system and proposed emailing of newsletters

- The time and effort the school have put into improving standards since the last Ofsted - it is really noticeable!

- Links with the local community and the children’s impeccable behaviour when representing school.

- Very happy with my child’s experience - feel school is doing very well in helping him learn and become more confident.

- Thingwall is like a family with every staff member caring about all individuals… the fun activities provided for all the children, even on weekends…wonderful experiences and memories of school…improve a child’s experience of school and education which will benefit them at secondary school.
- Family ethos and nurturing environment - staff genuinely care about each and every child and want to achieve the best possible outcomes for them.

Really happy with the changes school has made over the last couple of years and feel Thingwall works well in partnership with us as parents to ensure our child is well educated and prepared for his future life.

- A variety of extra-curricular clubs are provided.

- Staff have worked incredibly hard for our children to ensure the school is improved without undue pressure being placed on or visible to our children.  We admire the perseverance and dedication shown by all adults at TPS - working under extreme pressure yet not allowing this to have a negative impact on our children.

- The team are approachable and friendly, newsletters are informative and texts are great!  Issues are dealt with swiftly, we are happy.

- Everyone in the school is approachable, listens to concerns and has time for both students and parents.
- Speaking to staff re my child’s progress is easy, everyone is approachable, friendly and willing to help.

- Thingwall is a super school - offering exciting opportunities for learning and always has the children’s best interests at heart.  The staff work so hard and the school has a positive, hard-working and caring atmosphere.

- Very friendly staff - always willing to listen.  Special Educational Needs Co-ordinator is excellent.

- Mrs Hamel.  She must be run off her feet but is always friendly and helpful.

- Parent Teacher evenings are very comprehensive and help me to have a full understanding of my child’s development.

- The Buddy System for reception children works well and brings newcomers straight into  the school family at what must be a daunting time for them.

- All children are treated as individuals at Thingwall, rather than just part of a class.

-The events when parents are invited to watch are great.

- Wonderful staff who adapt to help, not just the pupils, but the whole family unit.  I can’t thank them enough for all they have done for us.

- Overall we are happy with our son’s achievements at school - thank you!

- Lovely school with very friendly staff members and consistency throughout all of the school years.  Discipline is well balanced.  My children really enjoy the schooling and maintain those rules and boundaries whilst at home and when out and about.
- Good communication between school and parents.

- Literacy and numeracy sessions helpful and enjoyable.

- Diwali morning was a lovely way to learn something with the children and also to mix with other mums.

- Supportive atmosphere.  School has made great strides forward in the last two years.  Leadership of the school know how to make any improvements and are on the right track.

- Open-door policy - staff are so approachable with any worries or concerns.

- Thingwall is very nurturing and very happy.

- School has been very supportive of my child’s transition into reception.  My child loves going to school and enjoys her time there.

- How school works alongside external providers e.g. Speech therapists.

- Open-door policy and how school help and encourage my child.

- Transition from pre-school to school has been excellent, due to the care and attention given to the preparation phase as well as the gradual introduction to school life.

- Really pleased with my child’s progress and the thing I notice most of all is that all of the teachers, head teacher and children seem so happy.  I am very happy with the changes the school has made over the past few months.

- Things have generally improved in many aspects of the school and I think the staff are doing a great job in these difficult times in education.

- Thingwall does a great job for the children, it is a very happy place.

- The school is very welcoming and the frequency of the newsletters to keep us up to date great.  We think it’s a lovely school.

- The caretaker is a nice and friendly person.  The general tidiness outside school has improved.  He is regularly doing all sorts of jobs.

- Thingwall is a warm, welcoming school who provide excellent experiences for children.  My child feels safe, valued at school and is making good progress.

- Staff have an exceptionally clear idea of assessment and how to progress their students.

- Approachable and friendly environment for children and parents.
- The support provided to parents to enable us to support our children is excellent, it has surpassed my expectations.

- Staff have helped our son feel safe and secure in a nurturing environment.
- Home-School communication is very good and homework is appropriate for our son in its amount and level.

- Support - nothing is too much trouble - all members of staff support the children.

- Approachable Head Teacher and teachers - they come out and talk to the parents and children.  Staff always seem to have time to talk.

- The way the children build the children’s confidence.  My son is really engaged to learn and to gain his teacher’s approval.  His maths has improved and nothing is too much trouble if you need to talk about concerns.

- Staff listen to concerns and my son has an excellent teacher.  Bad behaviour is dealt with swiftly and we are happy with our son’s progress.  TPS is a friendly, happy school and the staff are always available for any advice.

- School is doing well in all areas - keep on doing what you are doing.  Thingwall is a happy school and always puts the children’s best interests at heart.

- My children are happy in this school - thank you.

- School meets pupils’ individual needs well.

- Joyful and friendly school.

- Personal issues are dealt with quickly and appropriately and sensitively.

- She loves her school and always wants to attend.

- My son enjoys school and feels safe and supported by staff.

- Never a day when he doesn’t want to go in.

- TPS environment is safe, happy and stimulating as well as the wonderful, caring dedicated staff.

- She feels safe at school.

- School has ensured the children are up to date with all changes during the building plans and parents too - therefore ensuring safety at all times.

- Staff visible in the mornings on the playgrounds.

- A family feel place where everyone knows each other.

- School is brilliant at fostering a caring and welcoming environment.  Our son never has any hesitation in speaking to staff with any worries.

- Teachers are on hand at pick up every day for queries and concerns.

- Since the introduction of ‘assessment without levels’ TPS have strived to keep parents as informed of the changes as possible.

- School are very proactive in keeping us up to date with how our children are progressing…Termly report cards very useful…I can book an appointment should I require an update or any other information about how my children are doing in class.

- Approachable staff willing to talk about my child’s progress.

- Thingwall is a very easy place to get information.  I get lots of newsletters and texts.

- Parent Teachers sessions are helpful.

- Regular updates, queries and concerns dealt with quickly and efficiently.

- The support we as parents receive from the school is excellent.

- Good feedback on our son’s progress - we feel very well informed about what is going on.

- She is pushed but not so much that she feels stressed.

- Pleased with all her work and her handwriting.

- Assertive Mentoring has been successful as far as we are concerned.  The boys know exactly what they need to improve upon and are able to therefore work on this in lessons and at home.

- Staff work at our child’s pace and are very encouraging.

- Happy with progress, seems to learn something new every day.

- My child is coming on in leaps and bounds.  I see his confidence in wanting to complete his homework independently and his willingness to read.  His handwriting has improved immensely.

- All the teachers are good teachers and bring out the best in each pupil.

- Interesting lessons, children eager to explain to us.  They are fully engaged in school and are focussed during lessons.

- She is definitely taught well - she sometimes knows more that I do!

- Impressed with how well our son’s class teacher knows him…Staff take the time to really get to know their children and get the best possible out of them… Children treated as individuals.

- My child knows the expectations, knows how to get help and is progressing - this is a reflection of the excellent standards in teaching of her class teacher.

- My son is happy and progressing in his learning - his teacher is teaching in a way her relates to.  His teacher seems to be teaching very well.

- Facebook, newsletters, website, texts - plenty to keep us informed if we just look.

- Text messages are good to remind us.

- Text alerts.

- Communication is another strong feature of the school… we are kept so well informed by text messages and newsletters.

- Lots of information sent…Lovely to have a Celebration Corner on the newsletter for a special mention.

- Plenty of texts and newsletters.

- Text messages are invaluable for busy, working parents who can’t always ask at school in person.
- Communication at school is excellent, whether it be concerning small injuries or through the PA events.

- Text messages are very useful, giving out lots of information and reminders.

- Excellent newsletters, always lovely to read the Celebration Corner!

- Right amount and level of homework.

- My child enjoys his homework.

- Homework always linked to class work.

- Fruit at breaktimes is good.

- I am so happy there are more sports activities for the children.

- School dinners seem to have a good healthy option.

- Good school dinners, good variety especially the fish.

- Many speakers to talk about issues, religions, disabilities etc.

- Many activities, both curriculum and extra-curricular are provided resulting in our son often having strong moral opinions on the world around him.

- Learning about Chinese New Year, Diwali etc.

- Visits from the Pop Project - very exciting and especially interesting.  Also a visit from a Polish Police Officer about racism and bullying.  Lots of environmental issues dealt with and my boys are very aware of how to look after the environment.

- The school has a string moral ethos and children are taught respect for others and other cultures.

- Transition from primary school to high school goes very well.  I like the recycling at school and learning about other cultures.
- Lots going on between school and the wider community.

- Themed weeks and charity links are good.  Focus on environment is good.

- Visit from the Polish Policeman.

- Thingwall gives a well rounded view of modern Britain as well as a good multi-cultural knowledge of the world to the children.

- Award are not just for academic but behaviour etc too.  Celebration section of the newsletter to praise children.

- Our sons are trusted with roles of responsibility to build their confidence, maturity and independence.

- School deals with lots of children with differing needs in appropriate ways  - this is excellent and shows other children to respect problems and issues other children may have to deal with.

- The newsletter highlights achievements made out of school and congratulates children for others to see.
- The school is very good at recognising children’s achievements.

- All the staff at Thingwall have the pupil’s best interests at heart to give them the tools and experiences to help them grow into well rounded individuals.

- The traffic light system for behaviour with the gold section for outstanding behaviour - gives all something to strive for.  

- The school has a good set of values and standards which promote good behaviour.

- Management are very approachable and friendly and this feeds on to the staff as a whole.

- Each member of the leadership team work incredibly hard to improve the standards for the school.  The whole staff work together to maintain the high standards and expectations set out by the leadership team.

- School is very well led and managed, clear from communication received as a parent, feedback from my children and progress made by my children.  New initiatives are regularly taking place and school has a calm and focussed feel.

- School is very well led and managed and the children have a good respect for the staff.

- We are pleased with the way school is run and organised.

- School is led and managed very well as seen by how happy the staff and pupils are.

- Issues are dealt with immediately and professionally.  They feedback quickly on comments made showing they have an interest in what parents have to say.

- I am always listened to when discussing issues or concerns.

- I am really pleased with the thought and effort that has gone into spending the Pupil Premium money - a precise plan.

- An easy school to approach.  Positive experiences with both of my child’s class teachers.

- School listens.  Very supportive through all aspects.

- School is always very helpful.

- Questions and concerns are answered and dealt with promptly.

- Very pleased with Assertive Mentoring and how the new curriculum has been approached.

- I have appreciated how we have been invited into school to find out how our child is being taught.

- PA Pyjama Party and Discos are very well organised.

- POTS work very hard to raise money and the school staff are very supportive and help with any activities planned.

- The PA provide great opportunities for the children.

- The PA always run good events.



	What you feel we could improve upon… (NB The number of parents who raised this suggestion is at the end of each sentence)
- More interaction with other schools.  Since Stanley School moved the children do not get as much opportunity to do this - 1.
- Move the assemblies back to the mornings as children are late out of school at the end of the day - 1.
- Children who perform well academically need to be challenged with appropriate homework - 1.  
- Parking.  Parents using the school car park - it is selfish and dangerous - 2.
- Children whizz around on their scooters and I’ve been bumped into twice now - 1.
- Bring back the good old traditional AFTERNOON sports day! - 1
- So many newsletters with different dates/events for things.  The dates to remember December list was really helpful - everything clearly listed and dated - 1.
- Reception children going home at lunch time not particularly helpful as it meant saying goodbye twice in a day - 1.
- Allow us to see how the lunchtime works perhaps?  Would be helpful to see how much my child was eating - 2.
- Front playground is muddy - can it have AstroTurf? - 1
- If funds allow, could school offer cookery facilities? - 1
- School Dinners - could the children try a spoonful of something they wouldn’t usually try? - 1
- The toilets are unclean from other children - 1.
- Evening parent only sessions would be easier to attend - 1.
- Sometimes we receive several texts a day - not sure this is required - 1.
- More homework - 3.

- Less homework - 2.
- Slightly more physical play - 1.
- Sweet puddings nice but not necessary and less use of red onion! - 1
- Neither of my children like the school dinners.  They say there isn’t enough choice and there is never enough of the things they like - 1.
- A Walkie/Wheelie Wednesday may encourage fitness on the way to school - 1.
- Does the school use the local library? - 1
- Could food waste be a topic for discussion? - 1
- How can the children play a role in topical issues that affect modern Britain? e.g. The refugee crisis from a child’s viewpoint - 1.

- The school does encourage good behaviour but if there is a problem with a child’s behaviour it is not always dealt with in an objective way.  There is an incident most weeks with a child who has behavioural issues.  School puts that child’s needs first before others in school - 1.
- School is well led and managed but again, it could be better - 1.

- Occasionally text messages and letters regarding school events are sent out a little late - 1.
- I have dealt with the school a lot over issues that have occurred and some were longstanding.  They did listen and respond but I was not completely satisfied with the outcome or the way it was dealt with - 1.

- Several parents were unsure of the role of the governing body or how to approach them/find out information - 6.  

- I am unsure how bad behaviour is dealt with - 1.

- Lunchtime staff need to deal with behaviour in the same way as TAs and Teachers - 1.


	- This is a good point and something we are successfully developing with our local schools.

- Assemblies have been moved to last thing to maximise learning.  We will try to finish on time - sorry!

- We feel we do try to do this in the main (especially with the challenges of the new curriculum).  On-line activities are always available on the VLE or please feel free to ask your child’s class teacher who will be more than happy to help.

- We agree.  Please do not use the car park unless you have a disabled badge or permission from the School Office.

- We do keep reminding the children and keep watch in the mornings.  Hopefully this has improved.

- We prefer to try and keep Sports Day to the morning to protect the children’s skin from the damaging afternoon rays of summer sunshine (when we get it!)

- We have taken this on board and recently published the Spring Term dates in the same way.  Hopefully this was helpful.

- We will have a think about this one for next year and have got a number of ideas.

- We invited parents for the recent Chinese New Year themed day and the response was very positive.

- This is a great idea but we are slightly limited on funds at present.  We will pass this idea onto the PA.

- Again, this is a great idea but we are slightly limited on funds at present.  We will pass this idea onto the very hard-working and successful PA!

- This is a really good idea and one we will pass onto Edsential (Wirral’s catering company) and the kitchen team.

- This is a very valid point.  We have worked a lot recently with the children on good toilet hygiene (i.e. washing hands, remembering to flush etc) and would be grateful if parents could help us by reinforcing this at home.  We have also displayed reminders in the toilets so hopefully things will improve...
- We will bear this in mind for future events as we are aware that many parents work full time.  If we did this we would not have the children taught as part of these sessions.  We will try to get a balance of both types of sessions in the future.

- If parents wish to opt out of the text messaging system they will need to put their wishes in writing for the attention of the Chair of Governors.  We are pleased most people find this system useful.  Many thanks to the PA who fund this invaluable scheme for us on an annual basis.

- These two views show how difficult it is to get a balance!  Please feel free to chat to your child’s class teacher who will be happy to help/advise.

- We are always trying to develop further opportunities for physical play and hope the land next door will afford us with more opportunities, once redesigned.

- We have banished red onion from the kitchen as a result of this and we will liaise with Edsential regarding the puddings.  We have recently reintroduced the deli option at lunchtime following a pupil survey and they seem to be very pleased with the result.
- Thank you, this is a great idea which we will try to implement as soon as possible - possibly after the next half term holiday?
- The reception class visit the local library and we take part in the holiday competitions.  Local librarians then visit school to present the certificated earned by the children who have taken part.

- We do remind the children not to waste food and the midday supervisors do an excellent job in promoting this.  They do encourage children who have packed lunches to take their food home in their lunch boxes so parents are aware of what has been eaten.

- We do try to do this via assemblies and charity opportunities e.g. the Rotary Shoeboxes for children in need in Eastern Europe.  Year Six have recently completed a unit of work on refugee children and Year Three have recently found out about Mo Farah - he was originally a refugee from Somalia.  It is an area that we would like to develop further and we hope to touch on topical issues through our POOC assemblies and other Key Stage Assemblies.

- Firstly, we are glad that this parent does recognise that we encourage good behaviour.  We always try to tackle every problem in an objective way.  Rest assured that we deal with every issue as it arises in an open and honest manner, ensuring equity and an empathetic approach for all concerned.  School prides itself on considering the welfare of all children regardless of their individual requirements or special educational needs.  We are a fully inclusive community school who welcome all abilities and disabilities.  We do have a Behaviour Policy which is redrafted annually by staff and a team of parents so if this parent would like to get involved in this process please let us know.  
- We are pleased that this parent agrees that school is well led and managed and we would share in their wish to strive for an outstanding Ofsted classification in this area - we are constantly striving to be the best we can be.
- We do try to inform parents as soon as we can (particularly if there is a cost implication involved such an educational visit or a PA event).  However sometimes opportunities arise that we would be sad to miss out on so this may sometimes result in letters/texts being a little late on the rare occasion.  We will try to inform about school events with as much notice as possible.
- We are glad that this parent felt that school listened and responded over issues.  We try to deal with issues promptly and sensitively, considering the needs of all individuals.  We do follow a Behaviour Policy and are bound by rules and procedures set out by Wirral LA and the school’s governing body so it would not be possible to discipline a child for example, purely on the request of another child’s parents.  Again we cater for all abilities and disabilities in our school and children come to school with a range of differing needs and sometimes a range of special educational needs.  We try to be as inclusive and as tolerant as we can be and we are pleased that the majority of parents feel we operate a nurturing environment.
- Informing parents of the role of the governing body will be an area for us focus on going forward into the rest of this academic year and beyond.  Hopefully by the next time we do this survey, parents will feel a little more informed about the valuable work our governors do.
- The school Behaviour Policy is available on our VLE for any parent to read if they wish.  We would welcome any volunteers to help us redraft the policy which staff and a team of volunteer parents do annually - usually every June.  Julie Merry (Wirral’s Safeguarding Officer) remarked that “school deals with behaviour issues in an effective and sensitive manner, ensuring that issues are addressed promptly before they escalate into poor behaviour”.

- We will put this item on the agenda for our next half-termly midday meeting and look into the matter thoroughly.  All our staff use the coloured zone system for behaviour and any incidents of poor behaviour are reported to the class teacher and/or the Head Teacher.


Chinese New Year Celebrations:

Many thanks to all our parents and grandparents who took part in our Chinese New Year celebrations we had a fabulous time and the themed lunch (thanks Sheila) was a great success too.  Thank you to Tuyet Ramzay from Wirral’s Minority Ethnic Advisory Service for organising the whole event.  Thanks also go to Qiang’s mum - she read the children a story in Mandarin Chinese and the children all listened beautifully!  A great day was had by all and the staff in FS2 and KS1 ensured the children and adults learned lots about the Chinese culture and the Year of the Monkey!

Rhiannon Henry Sponsored Event:

Last week your child should have brought home a sponsor sheet for our exciting event which is planned for Monday 8th February to get our Health, Safety, Fitness and Well-Being themed week off to a good start.  We will welcome Paralympian Rhiannon Henry into school to talk to the children about her life, her sporting achievements and to cheer the children on as they take part on a circuit training event.  Many thanks in advance for all of the sponsor money we hope to raise which will help the athletes with their journey to Rio later on this year and provide us with much needed sports equipment for school.  
Key Stage Discos:

We will be holding key stage discos on Thursday 11th February.  The FS2 and KS1 disco will run from 3.30-4.45 and the KS2 disco will run from 5.00-6.30 and the tickets are £3.50 each.  Profits from these discos will go towards Epilepsy Action Charity, a charity very close to some of our parents’ hearts.  Mr Andrew Cooper (parent governor) will be running the London Marathon for this charity later on this year - we hope you are all able to support us by buying tickets, which will go on sale this Wednesday.  Please note that we will be operating a ticketless system for this disco and all future discos in an effort to save money and become more environmentally aware - therefore we will mark your child’s name on a class list rather than providing them with a card ticket.  FS2 and KS1 children may come to school on this day dressed in their disco clothes but please ensure they are wearing sensible shoes and a warm winter coat.
Multi-Cultural Parents’ Mornings:
Our next multi-cultural morning for the parents of children in FS2, Year One and Year Two will be based on the Islam religion.  Further details to follow soon…
Japanese Lessons:

FS2 and Year One were very pleased to welcome Shweta Arora in to school today to deliver some exciting lessons in Japanese!  The children impressed us all with their listening skills and their linguistic abilities and very quickly were able to say hello, count to eight and make Japanese fans!  They were also really interested to find out about Japanese culture, food and traditions.  Shweta will be offering FS2 and Year One an after school club so please keep an eye out if your child enjoyed this morning - the letters are being sent home tonight.
CELEBRATION CORNER!

Connor Macrae (Year Two) - Well done Connor on gaining your Stage Two Swimming Award! (
Alex Gaffney (Year One) - Well done Alex on passing your Stage One Swimming Award! (
Drew Crone (Year Five) - Well done to Drew for gaining his blue stripe in Taekwondo (
Zoe Crone (FS2) - Congratulations to Zoe for getting her 2nd gymnastics badge and certificate (
Drew Crone (Year Five) - Well done to Drew who recently used his own Christmas money to buy a homeless person a meal - all his own idea.  What a lovely act of kindness Drew! (
Amelie Horsburgh (Year One) - Well done to Amelie who has now joined the Birkenhead Gymnastics Academy Acrobatics Squad (
Scott and Zak Lapsley (Years Five and Four) - Well done to both boys who raised £200.42 for Claire House by making and selling reindeer food in the run up to Christmas! Good work boys, no wonder you are both ambassadors for Claire House! (
Many thanks and best wishes for your continued support in all areas of school life
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